Laughlin, Chrystal

Grace Rentiers <GraceRentiers@schouse.gov>

Deborah Long <DeborahLong@schouse.gov>

Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
2/6/2013 11:22:39 AM

RE: SCDOR Cyber Breach ~ Website email from Gary Dixon

Representative Long and Ms. Rentiers,

| have spoken to Mr. Dixon and informed him that the State is still working on what the plan will be after the first year
of monitoring is over.

Please contact me if | can be of further assistance.

Thank you,
Chrystal Laughlin
803.734.6299

From: Grace Rentiers [mailto:GraceRentiers@schouse.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, February 05, 2013 11:43 AM

To: Laughlin, Chrystal

Subject: FW: SCDOR Cyber Breach ~ Website email from Gary Dixon

Dear Crystal,

As discussed, this is the 2nd constituent email concerning the one year length of time issue for the Identity Theft
Protection.

Thank you for responding accordingly,

Grace Rentiers
Legislative Aide for
Representative Deborah Long

(803) 734-3111

From: Deborah Long

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2013 1:03 PM

To: Grace Rentiers

Subject: FW: SCDOR Cyber Breach ~ Website email from Gary Dixon

I know this guy and his wife, nice people! Can u summarize what the new proposed efforts are?

From: gdixon@comporium.net [mailto:gdixon@comporium.net]
Sent: Monday, January 28, 2013 10:02 PM
Subject: SCDOR Cyber Breach ~ Website email from Gary Dixon

GARY DIXON 1606 CRESCENT RIDGE FORT MILL, SC 29715 January 29, 2013 Governor Nikki Haley
Office of the Governor 1205 Pendleton Street Columbia, SC 29201 RE: SCDOR Cyber Breach Dear Governor
Haley, I hope that you will personally receive this letter after it has been through so many hands by your
screeners and staff. Several things before the reason for my letter. First, my wife, Carol, and | are supporters of
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yours and voted and supported you locally here in York County. We also thank you for the nice Christmas card
from you and your family. My reason for writing is the breach in the South Carolina Department of Revenue
(CDOR) that occurred several months ago. We were both notified on January 25, 2013 that our tax records were
compromised. We appreciate that additional technology is being implemented by the State to prevent further
compromise, but the original compromise will keep us financially exposed for years. The letter we received last
week recommended we take an approach that is good only for one year. This is my problem and concern. This
is like our Federal Government telling the Taliban that we will pull out of Afghanistan in a year. You are
basically telling our Cyber enemies that our identity protection will be good for only one year. This will be like
a ticking time bomb for us for years. The State should take the position of at least extending this free protection
for a minimum of five years to those citizens who have become potential victims because of this compromise.
A free one-year protection plan as outlined in last week's DOR letter is really a cop out by the State on the need
to protect your taxpayers due to this oversight. Thank you for allowing two of your Fort Mill supporters to
voice a difference of opinion to the State%u2019s approach to helping protect us from its errors. Regards, Gary
Dixon CC: Representative Deborah Long Representative Raye Felder

Gary Dixon

1606 Crescent Ridge
Fort Mill, SC 29715
8035477450



